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Minutes of Meeting

June 8, 2002


The Annual Meeting of the Board of Directors of Hunting Retriever Club, Inc. was held on Saturday, June 8, 2002 at the Holiday Inn Select, Memphis, Tennessee.

I  CALL TO ORDER: HRC President, Glenn Stelly, called the meeting to order at 8:35 A.M.  Bobby Williams gave the Invocation.   President Stelly welcomed everyone, and noted there were many who were attending the meeting for the first time. Copies of last year’s minutes were handed out for the board members to review prior to approval.  



President Stelly explained the Agenda of the Meeting and advised everyone that Roberts Rules of Order would be followed during the meeting. The Guidelines for the National Meeting as printed in the official program was read.  (Copy attached to original Minutes.)  Bob Brundrett, Colorado River HRC, was introduced as Parliamentarian of the Meeting.

II.  ROLL CALL: Secretary Gibson called the roll and reported the following Eligible Votes:  27 were represented by Board of Directors; 26 by Elected Board Members, and 36 by Proxy for a total of 89 votes.  She announced a quorum present and a simple majority vote required.  (The Official Roll Call is attached to the original Minutes.) 
III.  APPROVAL OF 2001 MINUTES OF MEETING: After the roll call, Pete Stritzinger moved to accept the 2001 Minutes, Bob Huschle moved to second, and it was approved by all. 

IV. REPORTS OF COMMITTEES:
A) AUDIT COMMITTEE – Lora Neans, Chairman of the 2002 Audit Committee reported:


“The Audit Committee, consisting of Lora Neans, Rita Summers & Jackie Huschle,  members in good standing with Hunting Retriever Club, Inc., were appointed by HRC President, Glenn J. Stelly, for the purpose of auditing the books and accounts of the Treasurer prior to the Annual Meeting of June 8, 2002, and jointly make the following statement regarding their findings.


We have reviewed specific and general income and expense transactions for the fiscal year ending 5/31/02 and it is our opinion that all entries, accounts and other documentation are appropriate and correct as stated. Additionally, we have reviewed the tallies of the votes for the 2002 Running Rules Proposals and find that they are true and correct, dated 06/07/02.”


Signed by Lora Neans, Rita Summers & Jackie Huschle dated June 9, 2001.  The original report is attached to the original minutes. Blake Bergeron moved to accept the Audit Committee Report. Tim Summers seconded the motion that carried unanimously.

B) TREASURER:.  Treasurer Reichman thanked those who served on the audit committee.  He gave a tribute to his recently lost retriever, HRCH Jenna.  He noted that HRC Clubs in Canada made donations following 911 to the HRC Foundation stipulating that these donations go to the search and rescue dogs used in New York, which was done.  He stated that HRC’s financial picture is good at this time, noting that we have $ 68,000 in our operating account and $ 26,000 in our Foundation account and $ 50,000 in 2 CD’s.  The bills of HRC are paid through the end of May and we start our new fiscal year in very good condition.  Jim thanked his wife Edna for her help and support in keeping the HRC financial information entered in their computer.   Reichman opened the floor for any questions and there were none.  Carol Freeman moved to accept the Treasurer’s report and Bill Watson seconded the motion that carried unanimously.
HRC FOUNDATION, INC. - President, Pete Stritzinger, gave a synopsis of what the HRC Foundation does, stating the Foundation supports the Judges/Handlers Seminar expenses including seminar equipment, books, and all other seminar expenses.  It also gives out five scholarships and one grant each year. He wanted to give HRC’s thanks to C. Michael Davis and Will Gurton for their service to the Foundation and HRC as both are retiring from the Foundation Board this year.  Pete Stritzinger announced the Foundation Board of Directors as being himself - President, Roger Davis as Vice-President, Jim Reichman – Treasurer, and Directors:  Claudene Christopher, Glenn Stelly, Don Ley DVM, Kathy Gibson, and Larry McMurry.  Radale Reed has been elected as a Board of Director of the HRC Foundation.  President Stritzinger announced new age requirements for receiving a Foundation scholarship as follows:  Recipients must be part of a family HRC membership or, if age 23 or older, recipients must hold an individual HRC membership.  He announced that the 2002 Foundation grant was awarded to the National Association for Search and Rescue Dogs, Chantilly, VA, designated to the reimbursement fund for the heroic work of the Search and Rescue Dogs at the September 11, 2001 tragedies in New York and Washington, DC.  Foundation President Stritzinger reported that twenty-two applications were received for Foundation Scholarships for the year 2002.  Twenty-one qualified.  Pete read the names of the 21 qualified applicants that were received.  A drawing was held and the five recipients of the 2002 $1,500 scholarships are:  #1 Gregory O’Brien, Wisill HRC.;  #2 Aaron Tindall, Central Michigan HRC; #3 Ryan Fontenot, Lake Charles HRC; #4 Sandra Owens, So. Mississippi HRC;  #5 Amanda Campbell, Illinois River HRC. Pete Stritzinger will notify everyone by mail and scholarship money is mailed directly to the school they will be attending.

In honor of the memory of Phillip Freeman, Carol Freeman came forward and drew Eileen Ramponi’s name, Sandusky Bay HRC for the Philip Freeman scholarship.  Carol thanked everyone for continuing support.   

          President of Foundation, Pete Stritzinger turned the meeting back over to President Stelly.

Any Simon, Amite River HRC, announced that his Club had added $ 1.00 per dog entry to the premium at their last two hunts and awarded the Foundation a check in the amount of $ 282.  President Pete Stritzinger thanked everyone for their support.  Mike Witt made a motion to accept the Foundation report and Mark Otis seconded the motion that carried unanimously
D) NATIONAL SPONSORS COMMITTEE –Pete Stritzinger, Chairman, thanked C. Michael Davis who is retiring from the committee for his past service. He reported that Radale Reed from Mossy Oak, Inc. and John Sinclair from Tri-Tronics, Inc., both HRC members were appointed to the National Sponsors Committee.  Pete thanked the current National Sponsors; Purina, Tri- Tronics & Mossy Oak He announced that no new sponsors were added this year.  Pete asked that in the new business portion of the meeting, the Board of Directors give the Sponsors Committee some kind of guidance in the products and companies that they can solicit, mainly beverage and tobacco companies.  He asked for discussion and questions there were none. Blake Bergeron moved to accept the sponsor’s committee report.  Tim Summers seconded the motion that carried unanimously. 

E) GRAND HUNT COMMITTEE – Ernie Istre, Grand Hunt Committee chairman, gave the Grand Hunt report.  He        reported on a successful Fall Grand at Mossy Oak.  At total of 194 retrievers entered, 53 passed and a total of 13 new GRHRCH titles were awarded and their names were read.  Ernie reported that HRC now had 126 Grand Hunting Retriever Champions.  Ernie thanked Paul Ramponi and Scot Whitaker for their hard work on the Committee. He announced that the 2002 Spring Grand would be in Canada and thanked Bob Black for his efforts in bringing the Grand back to Canada.  Ernie announced that the Fall 2002 Grand would be in Louisiana, hosted by Cajun HRC.  Another also extended appreciation to the Executive Committee for allowing the present committee to serve and Administrative Secretary Claudene Christopher for compiling the statistics and information for the Report.  (Grand Hunt Committee Report is attached to the original minutes).  Joe Ortego moved to accept the Grand Hunt Committee report.  Lora Neans seconded the motion that carried unanimously.

F) NEW CLUB COMMITTEE – Chairman of New Club Committee, Rod Smith reviewed the map of Club locations.  He thanked Claudene Christopher for her help. Chairman Smith stated that as the Field Reps work with the Administrative Secretary on establishing New Clubs; his responsibility will now be to concentrate on retention of and assistance to existing Clubs.  23 New Club Packages were sent during the past year. As of June 1, 2001 there were 105 Clubs.  As of June 1, 2002 there are 110 HRC Clubs.  2 Clubs Demised – Oklahoma City HRC, Oklahoma City, OK & No Frills HRC, Ontario, Canada.  The 7 new Clubs include:  Ohio HRC, Oakwood, OH – Denny Reinhart, President/  Wild Wings HRC, Dothan, Alabama – Mike Benton, President;  Utah Valley HRC, Salt Lake City, Utah – James Mathis III, President;  Ottawa Valley HRC, Lanack, Ontario, Canada – Chris Stoddart, President;  Mississippi Flyway HRC, Stronghurst, Illinois – Kenny Stutsman, President;  Southwest Georgia HRC, Albany, Georgia – Frank Farley, President; and Texoma HRC, Ada, Oklahoma – Brian Freeland, President.   He asked if there were questions and there were none. Tim Summers moved to accept the New Club Committee Report.  Lora Neans seconded the motion that carried unanimously
G) PUBLIC RELATIONS COMMITTEE: Public Relations Committee Chairman, Marty Davis spoke about helping Clubs promote themselves and the importance of growing our organization.  He stated the importance of Clubs getting their reports in on time to the magazine.  John Butler gave a report on the HRC displays.  They were sent out to 17 events this year.  The cost of shipping was less than $ 100 and the Clubs pay for return shipping.  The Committee is going to look into having a continuous video in the display that will show dogs working.  Carol Freeman moved to accept the report.  Bill Watson seconded the motion that carried unanimously.   

 H) RUNNING RULES COMMITTEE - Bob Brundrett, Chairman of the Running Rules Committee gave his Committee report.  The following members of the Committee were present and introduced: Keith Westberry, Rod Rombauer, and Tim Summers.  Chairman Brundrett thanked all the members of the Committee for their hard work.  He thanked the Audit Committee of Laura Neans, Rita Summers, and Jackie Huschle for calculating the running rule proposals and checking them for accuracy.  Chairman Brundrett also thanked Claudene for her assistance to the Committee. The Committee received seventeen running rule proposals that were voted on by 79 Clubs.  Of the seventeen proposals, three passed by the required two-thirds margin, six failed by the two-thirds margin, and eight would be voted on at the meeting.  Chairman Brundrett briefly reviewed each of the proposals.  Chairman Brundrett indicated that we were coming up on an election cycle for Running Rules Committee members.  Running Rule Committee members are elected by their respective Regions and serve a two-year term.  He asked that Clubs give serious consideration when choosing their Committee representatives from their respective regions.  He also noted that Running Rules proposal forms would go out this fall.  He noted that the HRC Executive Committee asked the Running Rules Committee to spend some time this year defining what the Running Rules are – which section of the rule book pertained to the running of the dogs. There are portions of the rulebook that the Running Rules Committee has no authority over such as judging requirements or UKC inherent powers, etc., and this needs to be clearly defined.   Carol Freeman moved to accept the report. Bill Watson seconded the motion that carried unanimously
V.  REPORTS OF OFFICERS:

PRESIDENT:  President Stelly thanked Carol Freeman for the outstanding job she does as our national meeting coordinator. He stated she serves HRC effectively, loyally, and with a high degree of commitment.  President Stelly said it has been an honor and a pleasure to serve HRC this year.  He stated HRC has had an exciting and productive year, but we’ve also faced some minor challenges.  He thanked all of the Executive Committee, and stated it had been a pleasure working with them.  He especially thanked HRC Administrative Secretary Claudene Christopher.  He thanked the dedicated Regional Reps and other Committee members for their fine work, citing their unwavering commitment to HRC’s purpose and progress, noting how they directly influence and impact the credibility of the HRC Program.  He spoke of the beginning of HRC when Omar Driskill founded the first Club in 1984 that is still active today.  The envy of other retriever organizations, we now have over 7000 members in 110 Clubs in the US and Canada.  President Stelly noted that some “dual” Clubs in our organization host different events (which is their right), but the challenge is for judges to distinguish between the two organizations rules for testing.  The net result is tests set up according to the distinctive teachings of the Judges/Handlers Seminar manual.  The quality of HRC is highlighted by the quality of our tests and the standard by which those tests are judged. Our focus on good judging will insure that HRC remains fair, consistent, realistic, and intact.  

We have enjoyed a steady and manageable growth rate over the past 18 years.  In an effort to retain members, the HRC Administrative Secretary has taken over the task of sending out notices to those who have expired memberships.  The best vehicle HRC has to get new members is for our existing Clubs to invite potential members to fun events and hunt tests.  Our other focus will be on establishing new Clubs in new areas.  Over the past 4 years we have extended HRC to new areas such as Washington State, and Vancouver, British Columbia.  We have our most Northeastern Club in the Kingston area of Canada and we are planning prelim hunts for multiple Clubs in Alaska in the summer of 2003.  Rod Smith will chair a committee to provide support for at-risk Clubs.  In conclusion, President Stelly extended heartfelt thanks for everyone giving their valuable time to HRC.   

VICE PRESIDENT: Vice President, Larry McMurry thanked everyone for attending and noted we had a lot of new faces at the national meeting.  He thanked the various Clubs for sending the Executive Committee their newsletters.  He noted the faster rate of growth (via increased memberships) of HRC over the past year.  He thanked the Board of Directors for allowing him to serve as the HRC VP for the last three years.  He noted the opportunity in HRC to create friendships and have a better-trained dog than we might otherwise.  He mentioned the improvement of the Judges/Handlers Seminar and thanked Tim Gibson, Bill Rath, and Paul Ramponi for their work on it.  Other improvements include licensing our own judges, organization of the Grand, and administrative improvements.  He noted changes at the meeting regarding our apprentice-judging program and mentioned how important it is to set up realistic tests and look like hunters at the line.  In conclusion he wanted to remind everyone our organization is about the dogs, and that we will forever be an organization conceived by hunters for hunters.


SECRETARY:  Secretary Kathy Gibson thanked her fellow Executive Committee for their help and the Board for their support these past two years. She made a special point to mention the loss of HRCH Sophie Jo who had been a faithful and loving member of the Gibson household for 16 years.  She noted the growth of HRC this past year is encouraging and exciting, particularly the numbers of Started dogs running our events.  Secretary Gibson mentioned an increase in the price of Winchester poppers to $ 78 per case.  Winchester suspends production of poppers periodically throughout the year so Clubs should keep that in mind and plan accordingly.   She noted a few minor changes in how Winchester delivers their product.  Purina requires a 30 day notice to process product orders for hunt tests.  She asked that Clubs send her an e-mail if they desire a Purina banner and indicated Purina will provide support for non-HRC hunt test events such as sportsman shows that Clubs participate in.  In conclusion, she thanked everyone and noted it has been a great year for HRC.  She especially wanted to thank HRC Administrative Secretary Claudene Christopher for all her help and support.

VI.  OTHER REPORTS:

ADMINISTRATIVE SECRETARY: Administrative Secretary Christopher went over the notebook each board member was given and the CD included with it.   She noted improvements to the hunt database program on the CD.  She noted the loss of all the dogs that were here when HRC was founded, and explained how much the Memorial Program can mean to someone who has lost their retriever.  She urged support for the Memorial/Honor Program and the HRC Foundation and explained how the program works. 93 Memorials totaling $3,133 were processed the past year.  The amounts of contributions are not disclosed to anyone and are tax deductible.   She explained how everyone in HRC was in essence a member of the same large “family”.  She noted how the Canadian Clubs stepped up after September 11, and made contributions to the search and rescue dogs helping with the tragedies.  A record of all contributions is kept in the “HRC Green Book”.  Claudene noted she is doing the licensing and approval of HRC judges now, and gave a report on the number of licensed judges we now have.   Currently there are 521 licensed judges.  A total of 94 are approved to apprentice Started. 56 are approved to apprentice Seasoned and 45 approved to apprentice Finished. 17 are approved to apprentice Upland and there are 98 licensed Upland Judges. Currently, 72 members are in the process of becoming approved to apprentice Started.  She noted the establishment this past year of the HRC “Judge Club”.  Individuals are sent a unique “pin”, distinguishing them as an HRC Judge.  

We are at almost 150,000 hits on the HRC website.  Bryon Densley from the Salt Lake City HRC will be the HRC Webmaster and was introduced.  The website continues to improve with new services and features for the Clubs including publishing of Hunt Premiums for Clubs who submit them.  A new HRC Message Board was created in November, 2001.  The Message board has 592 registered users, has had 18,000 hits and 1,741 messages.  The Forum is for discussion in a dignified manner of HRC topics and requires registration by full name.  

Since the last meeting, over 4000 new and renewal membership cards have been processed.  The Membership Card, bumper sticker and a single registration form are sent to new members. Members can join or renew for two years now.  A lifetime membership is still in the planning stage.  

48 HRC Members were inducted into the HRC 500/1000 point Clubs and twenty-three new Club packages were processed during the past year.
In conclusion, Claudene thanked Carol Freeman for handling logistics for the meeting and Keith Westberry and Rick Russell for helping with the meeting registration.  She thanked everyone else and said to call her if she can help with anything. 

NATIONAL FIELD REPRESENTATIVE / SEMINAR INSTRUCTOR: Tim Gibson said the seminar continues to evolve with the participation from the Field Rep’s.  He reported on the Field Rep meeting held on Friday, June 7, 2002.  New Field Reps: Two new reps were introduced.  Bob Huschle, Region 6 taking over for Mike Salzman, and Ernie Istre, Region 10 taking over for the retiring Mark Hundley.  Field Rep Authority:  The role of the reps is to help Clubs and it appears the impact of the new role of the Reps in helping judges follow the rules and seminar recommendations was not as great as some in HRC had anticipated.  Tim Gibson asked in the field rep meeting how many Reps actually had to step in and asked judges to change the test.  The three instances cited only involved a time factor or safety factor.  The Reps are not there to tell the judges how to judge, they are there to help.  The Field Reps are responsible for sending in certain reports and Clubs should take advantage of their knowledge and experience. AA Judges:  A brief introduction of the new designation of Apprentice Approved “AA” judge was made.  There was some discussion.  The ‘AA’ (Approved for Apprentice) Judge designation will strengthen and enhance the HRC Apprentice Judge Program by helping to insure that we have experienced Licensed Judges as the ‘teachers’ of our Apprentice Judges.  Effective January 1, 2003, only ‘AA’ designated Licensed HRC Judges will be approved to be paired with an Apprentice Judge.  ‘AA’ Judge designation requires a Licensed Judge to gain additional experience and knowledge at a specific level before accepting a judging assignment with an Apprentice Judge.  A Licensed Judge is required to judge a specific level two (2) times as a Licensed Judge to become ‘AA’ designated, before allowing that Licensed Judge to be paired with and ‘teach’ an Apprentice Judge at that level.  To initiate the ‘AA’ Judge Program, all HRC Licensed Judges will be awarded ‘AA’ designation at all levels they were licensed at on 1/1/02.  Not having earned the ‘AA’ designation at any or all levels does not prohibit a Judge from moving up in the Apprentice Judge Program and becoming a Licensed Judge at any or all levels.  It does prohibit that Judge from being placed with an Apprentice Judge.  A Judge licensed at a level after 1/1/2002 may earn ‘AA’ designation by judging two (2) times as a Licensed Judge at that level.  The ‘AA’ requirement does NOT apply to Grandfathered Judges.  The ‘AA’ requirement does NOT apply to Upland Hunt Judges.  Memorial Hunts: A clarification was made on “memorial” hunt tests some Clubs hold on the day of their licensed hunt test.  In 1993 UKC had stated that competitive hunts would not be allowed on the same day as a UKC Licensed event. These memorial events should be held on a separate day from the hunt tests.  Steve VanDuine from UKC stepped in to add that super singles, bumper toss and like fun/fund raising activities are allowed and are not the same as ‘competitive hunts’.  A definition will be sent out to clarify what competitive events are.  Other:  Mr. Gibson thanked the Foundation for stepping forward and purchasing another seminar unit in order to meet the demands of the seminars.  He also thanked Larry McMurry for coordinating the seminars and getting the seminar books printed. Mr. Gibson thanked Ed Thibodeaux for giving the judges seminar on Friday at the National meeting. Mr. Gibson reported that the Judges/Handlers Seminar would continue to improve.  

UNITED KENNEL CLUB, INC:  Steve VanDuine said this has been a positive meeting and thanked Sarah Jonas, Executive VP of registration at UKC for coming to the HRC National meeting with him.  He talked about the good working relationship between HRC and UKC and continued efforts at streamlining the relationship.  He stated that UKC values the relationship they have with HRC and hopes this can continue. He noted that the Duck Blind was back in the magazine.  He stated he would like to commend the Board of Directors and Executive Committee for offering the SR (Started title).  There has been an influx of started dogs at the hunt test. He briefly mentioned the Young Retriever Program (YRP) and how these youth have retrievers now because of breeders who donate dogs to the program.  He thanked Deb West for donating a pup and Kenny Champaign for donating dog supplies and getting these kids involved.  UKC is working to improve it’s online presence and he hoped that HRC members would soon be able to go online and check point receipts, etc.   He talked about the UKC Retriever Hall of Fame and would like to have ideas from the Board of Directors about HRC’s participation in the Hall of Fame.  Committee meetings were very successful on Friday.  He also stated he would like to streamline the paperwork for the hunt secretaries and would welcome input about this.  His goal is to have changes made by the first of the year.  

OTHER:  President Stelly asked that the meeting suspend Roberts Rules so that a proposal could be made.  Tim Summers made a motion to this effect with Carol Freeman seconding.  It passed with all in favor.  President Stelly then made a proposal that the Field Reps have a voice in the meeting so they can share their expertise, however they would not have a vote at the Board of Directors meeting.  Secretary, Kathy Gibson read the official proposal:  This is a proposed change to the policy and procedures regarding participation at the Board of Directors meeting that currently states:  “Only Board of Directors will be permitted to vote or hold the floor for discussion.  Any HRC member may attend the meeting; however, comments or issues must be directed through a Board member.”   Proposed change:  “Only the Board of Directors will be permitted to vote.  Only Board of Directors or Field Representatives will be permitted to hold the floor for discussion.  Any HRC member may attend the meeting; however comments or issues must be directed through their Board Member”.   Carol Freeman moved that we accept the proposal as stated.  Tim Summers seconded Carol’s motion.  There was no discussion and the motion passed unanimously.  President Stelly said the meeting would move on and old business was next on the schedule.     
VII.   OLD BUSINESS:  Mike Witt moved to close old business, Pete Stritzinger second and motion carries. 

VIII. VOTE ON RUNNING RULES: Bob Brundrette, Running Rules chairman, presented the running rules proposal changes and voting packets were handed out to the Board of Directors.  President Stelly appointed Rod Smith to sit in as parliamentarian while Bob conducted this portion of the meeting.  Anyone for or against each proposal had the opportunity for two minutes and discussion was heard on each Proposal.  Marty Davis served as timekeeper.
Proposal #1 - Defining single, double, triple, and quad marked retrieves.  FAILED 11 For / 78 Against.
Proposal #4 – Increases land & water blind distances in Seasoned from 40 to 60 yards.  FAILED 36 For / 53 Against.

Proposal #5 – Seasoned handler has the option to fire a popper prior to the blind retrieve.  FAILED 7 For / 82 Against.

Proposal # 10 – Requires that one marking series in Finished be a triple.  FAILED 36 For / 53 Against.

Proposal #12 – Allows dogs to point and handlers to flush birds in Upland.  FAILED 9 For / 78 Against / 2 Abstain.
Proposal #13 – Changes Upland language from “flush” to “hunt” to allow for participation by pointing dogs.  FAILED 11 For / 76 Against / 2 Abstain. 
Proposal #15 – Eliminates the Upland series from the Grand, requires the UH title to earn GRHRCH, and increases GRHRCH point requirement to 340 to include UH points.  FAILED 23 For / 64 Against / 2 Abstain.  
Proposal # 16 – Eliminates the Upland series from the Grand but requires an additional land, water, land/water combination series in its place.  FAILED 13 For / 74 Against / 2 Abstain.  
All proposals voted on by the Board of Directors failed.  Clubs votes determined the 3 Running Rules that passed for 2002 which will become effective January 1, 2003.

2002 Running Rules Proposals Passed: 
Proposal #3 – Clarifying language regarding controlled breaks in Seasoned; 
Proposal #8 - Clarifying language regarding controlled breaks in Finished; and
Proposal  #9 - Diversions birds may be thrown only on the return of the dog in Finished.  
IX   NEW BUSINESS:   President Stelly opened the floor for new business.  
BEVERAGE SPONSORS: Pete Stritzinger made a motion that the Board of Directors give the Sponsor’s committee permission to pursue alcoholic beverage companies for sponsorship.  Rod Rombauer seconded the motion.  Discussion.  Pete Stritzinger amended his motion to read:  Sponsor Committee has permission to pursue and to accept sponsorship with beverages companies.  Rod Rombauer moved to accept the amended motion.  Lora Neans seconded.  Vote 68 for /  13 against.  Motion passed.  
CLUB OPTION ON THE USE OF PRIMER/FIELD TRIAL POPPERS:  Claudene Christopher made a motion to change a Policy and Procedure that HRC Clubs have the option to decide to use factory loaded field trial poppers or safety primer only shotgun shells at their license or preliminary test.   Lora Neans seconded.  Discussion.  Carol Freeman moved to take a vote. PASSED, 63 for /  10 against.  The following requested the Minutes reflect their position of opposition to this proposal: IL River HRC, Whistle Wings HRC, Jim Reichman, Fox River Valley HRC, Badger State HRC, Northeast Texas HRC, Lonesome Dove HRC, Southern Michigan HRC, Central Louisiana HRC, and Southern Illinois HRC. 
SAFETY PRIMER ONLY LOADED POPPERS:  Claudene Christopher made a motion that HRC Clubs shall use factory safety primers only shotgun shells at a license and preliminary hunt test.  Rod Rombauer seconded.  Discussion.  Vote 5 for /  64 against.  Motion FAILED.  The following requested the Minutes reflect their position of supporting this motion:  Permian Basin HRC, Salt Chuck HRC, Eastern Iowa HRC, Red River HRC, and Glenn Stelly.  
FACTORY ONLY PRIMER OR FIELD TRIAL POPPERS:  Jim Reichman made a motion that HRC Clubs must use only factory-loaded poppers or factory-loaded safety primers at all HRC hunt test.  Discussion.  Vote 58 for / 32 against.  Motion passed.  
USE OF SAME ‘TYPE’ OF POPPER AT HUNTS:  Larry McMurry made a motion that HRC Clubs must use the same type of ammunition at all categories all day long at a license event.  Carol Freeman second.  Discussion was heard.  The Motion passed unanimously.
OTHER:  Rod Rombauer made a motion that HRC Clubs are required to state the type of ammunition on the hunt premium.  Fred Lipinski seconded.  Discussion included that many Clubs do not send out premiums.  The motion failed.  Paul Ramponi made a motion as of January 1, 2003 that Clubs publish if they have insurance coverage.  Bobby Williams second. Discussion.  The Motion was withdrawn.  
LIFETIME MEMBERSHIPS: Rod Rombauer asked about the lifetime membership that was discussed last year. This was a motion to investigate the feasibility of lifetime memberships that was approved.  Larry McMurry, VP, said he had forgotten to pursue this but did mention that he and Claudene Christopher did work on some figures and cost.  Since this was a motion last year, if anything is decided on it will be posted on the HRC web page with all the information.  
EFFECTIVE DATES OF PASSED PROPOSALS/RUNNING RULES:  It was announced that all Policies and Procedures Proposals approved at the meeting would take effect immediately.  The Running Rule Proposals that passed would come in affect January 1, 2003.                            

X.  ADJOURNMENT:  With no further business to come before the Board of Directors, Fred LePenski moved the meeting adjourn.  Blake Bergeron seconded the motion, which carried. The meeting adjourned at 4:35 P.M.

____________________________________________________

June 8, 2002
Kathy Gibson

HRC Secretary
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